	Ref No.: FOI-2324-SG13885
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	Date FOI response: 15 November 2023

	REQUEST & OUR RESPONSE: 
I had asked “How was the Trainer selected by the Trust to deliver the Training Series? In particular, what qualifications does the Trainer have to deliver this type of training to a public body?” You responded: “Best value for money. The trainer’s qualification and experience are on the website, and this was taken into account: https://cool2btrans.co.uk/“.  I am now asking: “ Regarding the trainer’s qualifications to deliver this type of training to a public body, which you say are listed on the Cool2BTrans website - the only qualifications I could find are these [see previous screenshot]. Are these the qualifications the Trust relied on?” 

OUR RESPONSE: As stated in our response dated 26 October 2023, the trainer’s qualifications and experience were taken into account when selecting the trainer. There is nothing further to add to this response.
I had asked “Do the training materials make clear that, notwithstanding the transgender rights promoted in the Training Series, there is no legal requirement on Trust staff to refer to colleagues by declared pronouns, and that female Trust staff have the legal right to single-sex facilities in the workplace?”. You responded: “This is not the purpose of the training. The training is to promote Transgender inclusion for patients/service users and staff”. I am now asking: “that being the case, how are staff members who attended this training and have very likely been given a different impression going to be made aware of the rights of female staff, patients and service users? Perhaps there will be a companion training series on the rights of female patients (because sex - ie male/female - is also a protected characteristic under the Equality Act, and this too falls within a DEI remit)” 
OUR RESPONSE: Every staff member undertakes Equality & Diversity training as part of yearly mandatory training.  



